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Hello fellow Rosarians. This is Eric Lee on the first issue of RHSOSA Newsletter. First of all, I would like to thank all the Executive Committee members for their effort on making this happen. The idea of publishing a newsletter has been discussed for a long time but we were yet to put it in action. Finally we are here, and hopefully we can bring you more news from RHS and get connected with more long-lost Rosarians.


We are planning to make the newsletter a quarterly publication to report the recent activities of RHSOSA to all members, as I was always approached by some keen Rosarians from time to time, asking what exactly RHSOSA is doing in those ‘off-seasons’. We are indeed working hard on issues like Scholarship, members’ database consolidation, and we are trying to make this more visible to members in the future.


2004 is a year for us to strengthen RHSOSA. We struggled to maintain our momentum on 2003 due to the attack of SARS and economic downfall. We had a bright start on the Pun-Choi AGM on 1st February and we will keep widening our Rosarians’ network and maintaining the connections between different generations of old students. 


This year means a lot more as we are celebrating the 45th Anniversary of Rosaryhill School. The Musical Gala on 24th April kick-starts the celebration and I am looking forward to more events that will bring us back to the memories of school life.


In this issue, we are going to share the news of Ms. Cathy Lau’s retirement. Thank Mr. David Chow, our Treasurer, for conducting an interview with one of the most recognized icons of Rosaryhill School. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Ms. Lau for her kindness, patience, and countless encouragement to all of us throughout the years. I wish her a healthy and happy retirement, and hope she can enjoy her life as much as she did in RHS.


- Eric Lee -
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President’s Message








After teaching in Rosaryhill School for 32 years, our Deputy Principal, Ms. Cathy Lau decided to retire. The Rosaryhill School Old Students Association conducted an interview with Ms. Lau.   From the interview, you can easily note that Ms. Lau is not the kind of person easily following the drift.  With her never defeated spirit, she devoted her youth to the school and educated generations of Rosarians from the 1970s to 2000s.  Although she is going to leave the school, she is still an important person linking the old boys.  We take this opportunity wishing her a joyful retirement life. 





Rosaryhill School 


Old Students Association





�





OSA:	Ms. Lau, when did you start to teach in Rosaryhill School?





Lau:	I started teaching in Rosaryhill School in September 1972.





OSA:	Is Rosaryhill School the only school that you have ever worked with?





Lau:	No, indeed I taught in another secondary school for three years before teaching in Rosaryhill School.





OSA:	So why did you leave that school?





Lau:	In that school, for no reason a less experienced teacher received a higher salary increment than the experienced ones.    Despite the principal tried to settle the case by raising our salaries, another teacher and I refused to renew our contracts.  We considered that the unfairness would continue in that school, so we quit.  Subsequently, we found out that the privileged teacher had some kind of connection with the school.





OSA:	How did you join Rosaryhill School?





Lau:	At that time, I lived in Happy Valley, so I decided to look for a teaching post near home.  I blindly sent application letters to the schools nearby and within a few days I received a call from Rosaryhill School for an interview.  It was Fr. Xavier, who interviewed me.  On the next day, I was told to sign the employment contract.





OSA:	Why did you choose teaching as your career?





Lau:	In the 1960s – 1970s, working opportunities were limited for woman, and the most common professionals for woman were teachers and nurses.  Although I studied Biology, I never applied for a nursing post.





OSA:	What class and subject do you normally teach and have you been a class mistress?





Lau:	I used to teach Form 5 to Form 7 Biology.  On and off, I also teach junior forms Biology.  I had class mistress responsibility from the first year of service till 1980, which was the year I took up the post of Deputy Principal.  That’s why I’ve deeper impression with students who graduated in the 1970s.





OSA:	Does the class of 1973 give you the deepest impression?





Lau:	Not really!  That class was an Arts class, and only half of them studied Biology.  I didn’t have much opportunity to know each of them.  Indeed the class of 1974 gave me the deepest impression; especially they scored a total of 28 distinctions and credits from










































































“I had class mistress responsibility from the first year of service till 1980, which was the year I took up the post of Deputy Principal.  That’s why I’ve deeper impression with students who graduated in the 1970s.”
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An interview with Ms. Cathy Lau
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the HKCEE in Biology.  Many of them are professionals now, such as doctors and lawyers, and we still maintain contact.





OSA:	Other than students’ academic results, are there any events that are memorable?





Lau:	Yes, there are several.  On one Saturday, I led my Biology Society’s students to visit Kadoorie Farm.  On the return journey, a Form 4 student living in the Peak asked how he could return home by bus.  I told him to take a bus crossing the harbour to Morrison Hill and then to take Bus No.15 at the bus stop in front of Tang Shiu Kin Hospital.  However, due to horse racing the bus had to make a detour and the student got off the bus at Pokfield Road.  Fortunately he safely returned home with the help of his aunt.





	There are two other things – both of them related to the class of 1978.  One day in October 1977, students from Form 5A invited me to their classroom; I was astonished to see what was put on the bulletin board.  The students used ten-dollar notes collected for paying the HKCEE fee to compose the pattern “F. 5A”.  In the past, the school had inter-class tug-of-war competition.  In a final match, my boys of Form 5A carried several bags to the playground.  It’s their secret weapon – boots!  Of course, you can imagine that they won the competition easily.





OSA:	What would you do during holiday?





Lau:	I would do some light exercises and listen to light music.





OSA:	Do you have any plan upon retirement?





Lau:	As in the past years, I would spend the summer visiting my relatives in Canada and this time I would also visit Ms. Eliza Lee, (ex-RHS P.E.  and history teacher), who is now residing in Alabama.  I think that I can spend my time in doing voluntary service.  Maybe I would learn Putonghua and Tai Chi, or restudy German.  





OSA:	Wow! Not many people in Hong Kong know German.  What drove you to learn German?


Lau:	French and Japanese were more popular at that time, but I did not like to follow the norm, thus I studied German for two years after I graduated.  Also, it might be due to my elder brother’s influence.  





OSA:	Can you tell us more about your family? Do you come from a big family? 














W’s Gourmet Set Menu 


Cocktail Party starts at 6:30pm


香煎法國鵝肝配西梅砵酒汁


特級龍蝦湯 


炭燒肉眼扒 or 炭燒三文魚柳


or 炭燒羊扒


莫加脆皮馬加邦尼芝士餅


咖啡或茶












































Lau:	Yes, I come from a big family with many brothers and sisters.  My father died when I was young, and my eldest brother took care of us.  I have the closest relationship with the brother, who is one-year older than me.  In 1965, I finished Senior Middle 3 at Clementi Middle School and was admitted to the Chung Chi College of the Chinese University of Hong Kong, and the Hong Kong University also admitted my elder brother.  The family could not afford to support two kids to study in universities.  Fortunately, with his outstanding academic results my elder brother received bursary, so I could continue to study.


OSA:	Over the past 32 years, you have devoted so much to Rosaryhill School.  What’s your greatest reward?





Lau:	The greatest reward is friendship.  My students have become my friends, and I’m glad that I’ve so many friends working in different professions, such as geriatrician, orthopaedic doctor, dentist, lawyer, accountant, and financial consultant etc.  I really don’t have to worry about my health and my wealth!





Reporter: David Chow, 


Form 5A of Class 1978
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An interview with Ms. Cathy Lau (continued)
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Rosaryhill School Old Students Association


41B Stubbs Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong.
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webmaster@rhsosa.org
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About RHSOSA Executive Committee








Ms. Cathy Lau’s Retirement Party


at W’s Entrecôte on 7th July 2004





RHSOSA presents a retirement party for Ms. Cathy Lau on 7th July at W’s Entrecôte in Causeway Bay.


The event will commence at 6:30pm, members and spouses will all be charged at $300 per head, including French cuisine, pre-dinner cocktail drinks and wine.


For details, please visit � HYPERLINK "http://rhsosa.org/" ��http://rhsosa.org/� or contact Ms. Angela Kwong at 60777000 for inquiries.














The number of participants of the AGM and Pun Choi Gathering reached 200, which was indeed one of the most successful events in recent years.


There were altogether 18 tables allocated in School Hall. We had a nice catering service provider and special thanks to Mr Johnny Chiu, for his effort on making a Chinese New Year version of School Song.


The AGM was also successfully held and the new Executive Committee was elected. Many thanks to Mr. Jimmy Mak who conducted the AGM.


Last but not least, a big ‘THANK YOU’ to Ms. Angela Kwong on organizing the Pun Choi Gathering.























Just in case you missed out the AGM. The 2004 RHSOSA Executive Committee has been elected and here they are: 


Honorary President: Fr. Francisco de las Heras


Honorary Adviser: Fr. Lionel Xavier


President: Eric Lee


Vice-President: Amy Chan


Treasurer: David Chow


Secretary: Esther Lee


We also have six directors leading their sub-committee to maintain the basic operation of RHSOSA. Our directors are:


Events and Activities: Angela Kwong


Members: Henry Lim


Editorial: Patrick Rozario


Information Technology: Jimmy Mak


Public Relations: Bryon So


Finance: Keith Heng


Please visit � HYPERLINK http://rhsosa.org ��http://rhsosa.org� for a personal introduction on each of the Executive Committee Members. 














Rosaryhill School Old Students Association


41B Stubbs Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong.


http://rhsosa.org





“We are planning to make the newsletter a quarterly publication to report the recent activities of RHSOSA to all members, as I was always approached by some keen Rosarians from time to time, asking what exactly RHSOSA is doing in those ‘off-seasons’.”





We’re on the Web!


See us at:


www.rhsosa.org





RHSOSA AGM and Pun-Choi Gathering Report








